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Robert diligently led the Jordan Fire Depart-

ment during his time as fire chief, overseeing 
key initiatives and was at the forefront of sev-
eral important events. The department hosted 
two O.C.V.F.A. Conventions under his leader-
ship, one in 1960 and the other in 1970. 
These were the first conventions hosted by 
the department since 1937. Additionally, Rob-
ert oversaw the building of a new firehouse in 
1964 and an expansion to the new structure in 
1967 during his tenure as fire chief. 

Robert stepped down as fire chief in 1977 
but has served on the Jordan Fire Department 
board of directors since 1984. He has contin-
ued to respond to fires ever since stepping 
down as fire chief, and answered 93 alarms in 
2018. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues in the 
House to join me in honoring the remarkable 
firefighting career of Robert E. Milton. He has 
risked his life to protect Central New Yorkers 
from fire threats throughout his life and the 
Jordan Fire Department thrived under his 
leadership as fire chief. First responders like 
Robert are essential in communities around 
the country and I thank Robert for his long his-
tory of service. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF CHIEF WAR-
RANT OFFICER VERONICA G. 
WORMLY 

HON. ROBERT J. WITTMAN 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, April 1, 2019 

Mr. WITTMAN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the retirement of Chief 
Warrant Officer Veronica G. Wormly. As a 
member of the United States Military and cur-
rent resident of Toano, Virginia, Veronica 
Wormly plans her summer 2019 retirement 
after a total of 34 years of service. 

Born in Texas, educated in the Midwest, 
and now residing in our First District, Veronica 
Wormly’s career has taken her across this na-
tion. After enlisting in the United States Army 
on February 29, 1984, Ms. Wormly quickly 
rose through the ranks. Beginning as a private 
in that same year, she soon became sergeant 
just four years later while remaining a Per-
sonnel Administrative Specialist in Oklahoma 
City. After a brief time as a Drill Sergeant in 
Winston Salem, North Carolina, Ms. Wormly 
began work for the 388th Medical Battalion in 
Kansas. In 1997 she was commissioned as a 
member of the U.S. Army Reserves after 13 
years of active duty service and received a 
Liberal Arts degree at Fort Hays State Univer-
sity in 1998. Two years later she would also 
finish a Master of Science in Instructional 
Technology from that same university. 

With her degrees in hand, now-Chief War-
rant Officer Wormly became a Military Per-
sonnel Technician for the 89th Regional Sup-
port Command until 2005, then moved to Ger-
many as a Human Resource Technician. She 
then served as a Senior Leader Development 
Officer for both the 4th and 5th Command 
Chief Warrant Officers of the Army in Crystal 
City and Fort Belvoir. Today, Ms. Wormly is 
the Senior Warrant Officer Advisor to the 
TRADOC Deputy Commanding General at 
Fort Eustis, Virginia. 

As an active and reserve member of the 
U.S. Army, Ms. Wormly received multiple 

decorations, service medals, and badges. 
These include the Kuwait Liberation Medal in 
1991, the Army Reserves Overseas Training 
Ribbon in 1997, and the Meritorious Service 
Medal w/5 Oak Leaf Cluster in 2012. Along 
with her two degrees, Ms. Wormly has com-
pleted numerous officer training courses per-
taining to our national security, and the wealth 
of information she has gained over the years 
is invaluable. 

Madam Speaker, I ask you to join me in 
recognizing the bounty of Veronica G. 
Wormly’s accomplishments as she enters re-
tirement, as her family also rejoices in the rec-
ognition of her lifetime of dutiful service. 
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HONORING HALL MIDDLE SCHOOL 

HON. JARED HUFFMAN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, April 1, 2019 

Mr. HUFFMAN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor Hall Middle School in Mann 
County for its recognition on February 27, 
2019, as a 2018–2019 ‘‘School to Watch’’ by 
State Superintendent of Public Instruction 
Tony Thurmond. 

With 521 students, Hall Middle School has 
strong roots in its Larkspur-Corte Madera 
School District. It has acquired a well-de-
served reputation as a collaborative and com-
passionate school that works hard for its stu-
dents and community by working to inspire 
and produce well-rounded, lifelong learners, 
and innovative contributors to our world. A 
2013 California Distinguished School and a 
2015 Gold Ribbon Award for Excellence in 
Arts Education, Hall Middle School is now one 
of only sixteen California schools, and the first 
in Mann County, to be named a ‘‘School to 
Watch.’’ 

The National Forum to Accelerate Middle 
Grades Reform and its ‘‘Schools to Watch’’ 
program encourages students to be lifelong 
learners, and to flourish academically, devel-
opmentally, and socially though a wide range 
of classes and topics. The criteria for identi-
fying ‘‘Schools to Watch’’ are high-perform-
ance academics and grades, best practices, 
effective policies, and engagement with the 
local community. Hall Middle School embodies 
these characteristics, which are a direct reflec-
tion of an effective, high-quality educational 
program and a strong commitment from the 
school’s leadership, staff, students, families, 
and the community. 

The staff at Hall Middle School has devel-
oped a wide range of curricula tailored to meet 
its students’ needs, and has engaged strong 
and active support from parent and community 
volunteers. Madam Speaker, please join me in 
congratulating the Hall Middle School commu-
nity on being named a 2019 ‘‘School to 
Watch,’’ and in sending them best wishes on 
more accolades in the future. 

RODNEY SADLER 

HON. DONALD NORCROSS 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, April 1, 2019 

Mr. NORCROSS. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the life and legacy of Mr. Rod-
ney S. Sadler of the City of Camden, located 
in the First Congressional District of the great 
State of New Jersey. 

Mr. Rodney S. Sadler, an accomplished 
mariner and personal collector of antique 
boats, served as harbormaster at the Wiggins 
Park Marina in the City of Camden, New Jer-
sey. 

Mr. Rodney S. Sadler owned Pyne Poynt 
Marine Services, had been a teacher, served 
on the City’s Economic Recovery Board and 
Planning Board, North Camden Neighborhood 
Development Corporation, Camden Green-
ways Working Group, the Board of Trustees 
for the Battleship New Jersey and Save Our 
Waterfront. 

Subsequently, the well-being of the City of 
Camden benefitted from Mr. Rodney S. 
Sadler’s commitment to the demolition of 
Riverfront State Prison, creating one of the 
most stable neighborhoods in the City of Cam-
den, and oversaw the creation of Cooper’s 
Poynt Waterfront Park from its conception to 
its opening. 

Mr. Rodney S. Sadler committed his life to 
improving the quality of life for the residents of 
the City of Camden, educating himself and 
those around him on how to enact change in 
their community, while prioritizing kindness 
and being a true champion for the City. 

He will be deeply missed by his family, 
friends, neighbors, community members, and 
colleagues in public service. 

Madam Speaker, Mr. Rodney S. Sadler, 
was an exceptional community leader, com-
passionate about the City of Camden and 
dedicated to his family. I invite you to join me 
in honoring the memory of the late Mr. Rod-
ney S. Sadler. 
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SERENA STEBBINS 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, April 1, 2019 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Serena 
Stebbins for receiving the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 

Serena Stebbins is a student at Arvada 
West High School and received this award be-
cause her determination and hard work have 
allowed her to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Serena 
Stebbins is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to 
Serena Stebbins for winning the Arvada 
Wheat Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth 
award. I have no doubt she will exhibit the 
same dedication and character in all of her fu-
ture accomplishments. 
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